
 

 

 

5th September 2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Re: Early school closure Wednesday 24th September 2025 
 
I am writing to let you know that on Wednesday 24th September 2025, the school will close early at 
12:15pm so that staff and students can prepare for our annual Open Evening. 
 
All school buses will be running an early service to ensure students can travel home safely. Students who are 
entitled to a free school meal will also be able to purchase food items at break time. 
 
Our Open Evening is a very special and important event in the school year. It gives prospective students and 
their families the chance to experience life at Longdendale High School, meet our dedicated staff and 
enthusiastic students, and see the wide range of opportunities we offer. It is also an opportunity for us to 
celebrate the achievements, talents and hard work of our school community, and to showcase the pride we 
have in our school. 
 
School will reopen as usual on Thursday 25th September 2025 at 8:30am. 
 
If you have younger children in primary school who will soon be making the move to secondary education, 
we would be delighted to welcome you and your family to join us at our Open Evening. Please see our 
website for further details. 
 
Thank you, as always, for your support in helping us make this event a success. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

  
 
 
 

Mr Mike Chiles 
Head of School 
 


